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County Begins Next Phase of Magnolia Drive Trail Improvements 

Starting Wednesday, May 8, Leon County Government will begin construction improvements on 
Magnolia Drive. The second phase of construction will span from Pontiac Drive to Diamond 
Street. 

To ensure traffic safety, the County has temporarily closed and detoured traffic around the area. 
A detour route map can be found on the project page at LeonCountyFL.gov/Magnolia. 

 

 



Phase 2 of the Magnolia Drive Trail project will extend the project’s multi-use trail and overall 
enhancements along South Magnolia Drive from Pontiac Drive to Diamond Street. Construction 
is scheduled to end in late 2025. Citizens can learn more about the Magnolia Drive Trail at 
LeonCountyFL.gov/Magnolia. 

The goal of the Magnolia Drive Trail project is to enhance connectivity and safety along the 
South Magnolia Drive Corridor. Spearheaded by Leon County and funded by Blueprint 
Intergovernmental Agency, the enhancements to the corridor consist of several components:  

• Creating trails to enhance connectivity. 
• Updating landscaping to beautify the area. 
• Enhancing street lighting to improve pedestrian safety. 
• Upgrading water and sewer infrastructure for better functionality. 

 
Additionally, the overhead electric lines will be converted to underground, increasing the area’s 
resiliency during storm events and improving the corridor’s aesthetics.  

The overall project along South Magnolia Drive, which has been divided into five phases, spans 
from South Adams Street to Apalachee Parkway. Phase 6 of the project, covering South Adams 
Street to South Monroe Street, was completed in 2017. Phase 4, extending from South Monroe 
Street to Meridian Street, was completed in March 2022. Phase 1 running from South Meridian 
Street to Pontiac Drive, was completed in August 2022. Now, residents can safely use the newly 
constructed trail along South Magnolia Drive from South Adams Street to Pontiac Drive. 

 

  

To learn more about Phase 2 of the Magnolia Drive Trail project, please 
visit LeonCountyFL.gov/Magnolia. 

For more information, contact Chris Muehlemann, Leon County Public Works, at (850) 606-
1536 / MuehlemannC@LeonCountyFL.gov, or Mathieu Cavell, Leon County Community and 
Media Relations, at (850) 606-5300 / CMR@LeonCountyFL.gov.  
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### 

About Blueprint Intergovernmental Agency 

The Blueprint Intergovernmental Agency (IA) is a joint City-County agency within the 
Department of Planning, Land Management, and Community Enhancement (PLACE). The City 
of Tallahassee and Leon County created the joint Department of PLACE, which emphasizes the 
desire to create a livable, sustainable, and economically vibrant community through the 
coordinated efforts of the Planning Department, Blueprint IA, and the Office of Economic Vitality.  

 


